SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

COUNCILMEETING – 18.1.10
SUPPLEMENTARY AGENDA
High Street Calming Measures
Steve Hall and Nick Chapman of Bedfordshire Highways to attend before the Sandy Town Council Meeting starts to discuss additional calming measures for the High Street in Sandy.

Below is a copy of the message Mr Hall sent to Members:

I am writing to make you aware of the current situation with regards to the recently implemented traffic calming on High Street Sandy, with specific regard to the section outside No 99 where a speed table was omitted after objections, and to ask for you views/comments now on its construction.
The scheme as advertised in late 2008 and a number of objections were received about the location of one of the speed tables. As confirmed in the report that went to Committee (BCC), we tried to gain agreement from the residents for an alternative location, but that proved unsuitable for physical reasons, though at the time we chose not seek the Committee to overturn the objections favouring a wait and see approach). As a result of this the Council opted to omit the speed table, for the time being, on the understanding that if the speeds at that location were not reduced sufficiently to be acceptable within the legal requirements and criteria for a 20 mph zone, the speed table would after all have to be constructed in the original location proposed.
Speed/ volume counts were conducted in May 2009 and showed that the speeds recorded at this location, whilst likely being less than before the introduction of the scheme, had not fallen sufficiently for it to be deemed compliant and self enforcing – which is the intention 20 mph zones, through regular traffic calming features. The maximum 85th %ile speed consistent with a 20mph Zone is 24mph and the recorded figures at this location over a 7 day period were 26.4mph northbound and 27.5mph southbound. Therefore a traffic calming feature is required at this location to the further reduce speeds (and also bring the 20mph zone in to compliance with regards to the spacing of the calming features) and given the location and parking I'd suggest that a raised table (as used throughout High Street) would still be appropriate.
I do expect at least one of the original objectors to be unhappy with this situation, however as explained above, for the integrity of the scheme and to comply with legislation an additional calming feature is required at this location as I’d previously advised the residents it would be, were speeds not lowered sufficiently. 
Traffic calming features are put in under Notice. This is where we advertise our intentions to construct/implement certain traffic calming works. Given that the speed table was originally advertised a year ago, there is no legal requirement to re-advertise its implementation. 
 

Before going to the Portfolio Holder for sanction to proceed with implementation, I would like to seek the views of the local elected members and the Town Council. We would obviously write to the few residents affected to explain the decision that had been taken and the situation prior to construction works taking place. 

 
If it is the view of the Councillors and Town Council and would help, myself and the Transportation Manager will be happy to come to Sandy for a brief meeting to explain and discuss the issues surrounding this, to enable a swift decision to be made and the final piece of the scheme to be completed
